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 The spring flower sale 
is happening! See 

details inside. 

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

O ur next DHS meeting and program will be Tuesday, May 21st, 7 pm, at 

the South Duxbury Meeting House (formerly known as the South 

Duxbury Church). The business meeting will be very brief so we can begin 

the featured program shortly after 7 pm. The program will be a presentation 

by local singer and historian Linda Radtke titled, “From the Parlor to the Poll-

ing Place: Stories and Songs from the Suffragists.” This presentation is 

made possible through Vermont Humanities. Linda was a presenter at one 

of our programs years ago and we are lucky to have her once again singing 

and telling stories, this time in our South Duxbury location! Refreshments 

will be served. We hope to see you there! 

 

Remembering Eulie Costello 

 

By Donnie Welch 

 

     During the early fall of 2005, I was thrashing over in my mind whether or not organizing a Duxbury His-

torical Society could have any merits of succeeding. In doing so, I visited with Alice DeLong. She was an 

elderly retired school teacher from South Duxbury who had lived all of her days in town and had more 

knowledge of our town’s history than anyone I knew. After visiting with Alice, she organized a meeting of a 

few friends and myself to meet at her home.  

     This meeting consisted of Betsy Allen, Stephanie Koonz, Eulie Costello, myself, and her guest friend 

Dwight Palmer. That date was October 19, 2005. Alice suggested that a scribe be appointed and the socie-

ty be established that day, with those present becoming the society’s charter members. She also suggested 

that the name of the society be “Duxbury Historical Society.” Eulie was chosen to be the scribe for that ses-

sion, and that was the very first day this guy ever saw or heard of Eulie Costello.  

     After that (at Sunshine Hall) Eulie was elected the first secretary of the society. She previously was an 

experienced genealogist and a knowledgeable historian of her family and hometown in Pennsylvania. She 

became an invaluable mentor and an absolute gem to our young society. From the beginning, her guidance 

in cataloging our town’s history and artifacts was a strong influence in giving the society an instant positive 

impact in town. For several years she served the society with diligence, dignity, and poise.  

     After her retirement from the society as secretary, she became a valued friend to me and my family, as 

we socialized over time. Mary Ethel and I will now cherish her memory. We will remember the good times 

together and ALWAYS think of our great friend fondly, and wish we had more time to enjoy her company and 

friendship. 
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Archival/Preservation Committee Report 
 

Members: Lori Morse, Bonnie Morse, Mark Morse 

 

 Updated family files with new information regarding births, deaths, marriages, etc. 

 

Donated Artifacts/Documents/Ephemera  
 

 

 Donor: Jill Smith – 75th Anniversary Nov. 3-4 1927 Flood – a booklet of remembrances of the event from 

local residents. 

   

 Donor: Ramona Godfrey – Map of Crossett Hill property owners in 1873 prepared by Paul Bigelow in 1971 

using info from 1873 Beers Map. 

 

 Donor: Jill Smith – When the Water Came to Waterbury – booklet copyrighted in 1928 with articles, photos 

and statistical data related to the 1927 flood in November 1927. 

 

 

Monetary Donations (as of 3-31-2024) 

 
      

  * = Sponsorship donation for the upcoming “The Mob & Stonewall” presentation 

      ** = Judy Douglas - Memory Donation 
 

   

 
 

 

 

Mary Bellinzier ** 

Susan & Martin Brooks 

Lynne & Dan Cardozo 

Elizabeth & Augustus Cobblah 

John Castaldo & David Myette 

Andrea & David deCamara  

Robert Dostis & Chuck Kletecka * 

Amy Douglas & Doug White** 

Linda Eldredge ** 

Kimberly Fuller ** 

Breta & Steve Grace ** 

Arthur Hull & Wayne Whipple * 

Robert Ivancic * 

Martha Jillson ** 

John Kerrigan 

Comfort & Christian Leckerling  

 

Nancy & Alejandro Martinez  

Mame McKee 

Bonnie & Mark Morse ** 

Henry Parro 

Darrick Pitstick * 

Chila Russell  

Cindy & John Senning  

Puja & Dan Senning 

Janice & Francis Sherman 

Laura & Greg Titus **  

Dara Torre 

Washington Electric Co-op 

Sharon Wilson 

Sherry & Gary Winnie 

Roger Wright  
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Notes from the February general meeting 

 

By Ken Spencer 

 

     On the evening of February 21st Skip Flanders’ slides projected on the wall elicited many an interesting story 

about old Duxbury — particularly about the evolution of the bridges. However, before that we voted on several 

offices and issues. We thank Laura Titus, Christian Magnani, Mark Morse and George Welch for continuing their 

officer and trustee roles. Mary Spencer became a new trustee and in addition I was elected as the 2024 presi-

dent of the Society. I am very honored to succeed Donnie Welch, but it is a daunting prospect indeed. I am count-

ing on his and your continued involvement to take the Society actively forward. 

     It is in the interest of creating more involvement that we voted to change the dates of the general meetings. 

The November and February meetings have traditionally been rather sparsely attended. Let’s face it: going out 

on dark and cold evenings in Vermont can be daunting. Effective immediately there will be three meetings yearly 

occurring on the third Tuesday of May, July and September. An added benefit of the schedule change is that all 

of the meetings can be held at our property if we like. The newsletter will continue to be published throughout 

the year. For now the quarterly schedule will be continued. We are proposing that officers for the following calen-

dar year be elected at the September meeting. 

     The special concert meeting in May is announced here! The society meeting portion will be greatly abbreviat-

ed, but members of the building committee will be available for questions afterwards. 

 

Building Committee Report 

 

By Ken Spencer 

 

     The next time you’re on your computer wandering around the World Wide Web you may want to click on  

buildingsofnewengland.com. Beautiful photographs of many distinctive and architecturally significant buildings 

from all over New England are there for viewing with a brief description. Our two structures are included in this 

blog with pictures taken last year. We should be flattered that they were chosen, but the picture of the Sunshine 

Hall is perhaps too good. The building needs painting! Of course we are aware of that, and have had a recent 

estimate for lead paint removal and repainting. It came in at $22,000.  

      Given the very high cost of construction, establishing the right priorities for the money we have already raised 

is paramount at this point. Our assets will obviously go much farther when used as matching funds with grants. 

We are looking at those intensively this year. On March 15th we had a site visit by Caitlin Corkins (a grants coor-

dinator for the State of Vermont) and Jackson Evans (our representative at the Preservation Trust of Vermont). 

Joe Greene, our architect, was there as well and we had a positive discussion about the eligibility of our pro-

posed changes to the Sunshine Hall for historic restoration grants. The committee is now wrestling with the job 

of breaking our big overall project into steps worthy of grants and identifying the appropriate ones. 

     One step in the project that came in perhaps for a little less money than we thought was the quote for exter-

nal storm windows for the Meeting House. The windows need work, but there is no local restorer available for at 

least a year. It will also be a while before we would be able to afford to restore them all. The cost for putting 

storm windows on all eight of the original and identical windows is $6200. This installation will serve four func-

tions: 1) The original windows will be protected. 2) Gaps in the window frames will be sealed from outside ele-

ments. 3) Our new heaters will be more effective as heat loss is reduced. 4) There should be significant noise 

abatement. We applied for a matching grant through the Preservation Trust to cover this expense, but the com-

mittee voted to buy them regardless of the outcome of that. We should get them installed by early fall. 

     It looks like we are still a ways from digging that new foundation for the Sunshine Hall. As we enjoy events at 

the Meeting House be assured that the overall vision for a fully functional building next door is intact. 
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Spring Flower Sale! 
 

Our annual Spring Flower Sale is back! We are once again collaborating with Claussen’s Greenhouse to offer gorgeous bed-
ding plants, herbs, select perennials, and 10” hanging baskets for sale. All proceeds benefit the Duxbury Historical Society. 

 
Order forms are available online or by calling Shawnee Perry (DHS Trustee) at 802-244-6496.  

 
All orders must be made and paid for by Tuesday, May 7th.  

 
Flower pick up will be at the Meeting House (formerly known as the Old South Duxbury 

Church) the week of May 20th. You will be contacted with specific details for pick up as they 
become available. 

 

Check out our website and/or Facebook page for details! 
 

We received rave reviews from people last year regarding the quality and beauty of the flow-

ers…don’t miss out on this great way to support the Duxbury Historical Society! 

 

Upcoming Event 
 

Title: THE MOB & STONEWALL: Unraveling the Mafia’s Influence in the 1969 Uprising 
 

Date & Time: June 19, 2024, at 6:30 pm Eastern Daylight Time 
 

Venue: Waterbury Congregational Church, 8 North Main Street, Waterbury, Vermont 
 

Overview: Explore the collision of the LGBTQ community, The Mafia, and law enforcement during this pivotal moment. Discover the 
unexpected ways The Mafia’s alcohol cartel influenced the riots. Learn about Vermont’s connections to The Mafia. Engage in an 

eye-opening Q&A session with Alex Hortis. 
 

Special Musical Guests: Arrive early to enjoy captivating melodies by The Champlain Shoregasm. 

 
Support a Cause: While entry is complimentary, generous donations are welcome to benefit the Duxbury Historical Society, which 

is actively restoring and preserving its iconic buildings. 
 

Sponsored By: Moose Meadow Lodge and other generous donors 
 

About Alex Hortis: Alex Hortis is a constitutional lawyer and historian of crime. He has appeared on national television as an on-
screen personality for AMC’s The Making of the Mob (2015). Hortis has been interviewed on NPR stations across the country and 

for true crime podcasts. He has also been a featured speaker at the New York Public Library, the Enoch Pratt Free Library, and the 
Mob Museum in Las Vegas. Hortis’s first book, The Mob and the City: The Hidden History of How the Mafia Captured New York 

(Prometheus, 2014), was praised by Jerry Capeci, the dean of mob reporters, who wrote: “If there’s a better book on the early  
history of Cosa Nostra in America, I haven’t seen it.” Malcolm Gladwell quoted Hortis’s book in “The Crooked Ladder: The crim i-

nal’s guide to upward mobility” New Yorker, Aug. 3, 2014. The New York Post also featured Hortis’s groundbreaking work on the 
Mafia’s control of gay bars, in “How NYC’s gay bars thrived because of the mob,” New York Post, May 3, 2014. Hortis is a former 

federal law clerk for the United States Court of Appeals for the Eighth Circuit. He is a graduate of New York University School of 
Law, where he was a member of the Law Review. His writings have appeared in New York University Law Review, New York Law 

School Review, and in book anthologies on crime. 
 

Reservations are strongly encouraged.  
 

Donations benefit the Duxbury Historical Society. 
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The Burlington Free Press,  

November 14, 1960. 
February 5, 1962 

February 18, 1963 

Waterbury Record, February 2, 1939 
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Article written by Alice DeLong. Published in the Barre Times, June 1956. 
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DON’T FORGET THE NEXT MEETING NOVEMBER 14TH - 7PM 
CROSSETT BROOK MIDDLE SCHOOL 

Newsletter    Newsletter 

Kelly Welch    Maureen Harvey 

5631 Vermont Route 100   1293 River Road 

Duxbury, VT 05676   Duxbury, VT 05676 

802-244-5627    802-244-8912 

Email: kwelch@adelphia.net   Email: mharvey@harveygear.com 

 

If you have any comments or contributions for the newsletter we would love to hear from you. 

QuestionsGeneral Questions 

Don Welch, President 

318 Main St. 

Duxbury, VT 05676 

 

Membership 

Mark Morse, Treasurer 

804 Vermont Route 100 

South Duxbury, VT 05660 

 

General Questions 

Don Welch, President 

318 Main St. 

Duxbury, VT 05676 

 

Membership 

Mark Morse, Treasurer 

804 Vermont Route 100 

South Duxbury, VT 05660 

Julie Wilder  Phone: 802-223-0006  E-mail: huckfinnvt@myfairpoint.net 
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8 0 4  V T  R o u t e  1 0 0  

S o u t h  D u x b u r y ,  V T  

0 5 6 6 0  

Newsletter  

Kelly Welch     E-mail: welchkelly2014@yahoo.com  
Alison Magnani  Phone: 802-244-1915 E-mail: a.magnani@outlook.com 

Skip Flanders  Phone: 802-244-5529 E-mail: wtbskip@comcast.net 

If you have any comments or contributions for the newsletter we would love to hear from you. 

 

Webmaster 

Ken Spencer  Phone: 802-279-2575 E-mail: kenspencer197@gmail.com 

www.DuxburyVT.com 

President: Ken Spencer  Phone: 802-279-2575  E-mail: kenspencer197@gmail.com 

Vice President: Christian Magnani Phone: 802-244-1915  E-mail: c.magnani@outlook.com 

Treasurer: Mark Morse  Phone: 802-244-7080  E-mail: markmorsevt@myfairpoint.net 

Secretary: Laura Titus  Phone: 802-496-6328  E-mail: lmtitus3030@gmail.com  
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C O N T A C T  I N F O R M A T I O N  

 
Membership 

Mark Morse, Treasurer 
804 VT Route 100 

South Duxbury, VT  05660 

DON’T FORGET THE NEXT MEETING - MAY 21ST 
SOUTH DUXBURY MEETING HOUSE - 7 PM 


